(E41-2) Exactly a year ago, | was fortunate enough to pass over my overall responsibility for
SNF to Horst Rogalla, who since then is the current Editor-in-Chief. However, for a limited
time, | remained active as the SNF Co-editor Electronics. Now, I’m very happy to welcome
D. Scott Holmes, who takes over that activity from me, effective August 1%, 2017. Scott is a
specialist in digital electronics, an area of applied superconductivity, which currently deserves
a bit more emphasis than | was able to provide. After stepping down, | will be trying to assist
Scott in his activity, especially in the area of analog electronics, until the time when an able
colleague will be willing to take over that function. 1I’m sure, Scott will bring new ideas and
initiatives potentially most beneficial in the SNF service to the superconductivity community.
Dear Scott, | wish you the best of luck in your new endeavors!

| take this opportunity to also thank again the whole SNF Editorial Team and technical staff
for their support, always reliable help and harmonious collaboration.

Alex I. Braginski



